
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING – February 10, 2020 
  

Members Present:    Michele Cormier, John Turner and Lauren Bradley 
  Dana Horn, Bill Arnold, John Scarinza,   

Linda Dupont    

The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
The minutes of January 27, 2020 were approved and signed.  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
Bill Arnold and Dana Horn spoke to the board regarding opening the waterline on Randolph Hill 
and placing a hydrant at the location where the playhouse now sits.  Pipes were placed under the 
Randolph Hill Road when the reconstruction took place with the hope of having a water source 
in that location in case of fire. The fire department would be able to pump water into holding 
tanks for the fire equipment if necessary.  Bill stated the water will pump at 100 psi and also 
would make water accessible for the playhouse.  John Scarinza stated that they could inquire 
with the Gorham Water Co. to see if this is something, they would be able to do or recommended 
a company that could. 
The board asked that they research the cost of this project.  Funds could come from taxation, 
trust funds or the fire department budget.  
 
Another issue Chief Horn and Bill Arnold brought to the board was the replacement of the light-
ing at the Municipal Building.  The lighting there is very poor and takes a while before the room 
has sufficient light to work in.  A more updated lighting system would enable the lights to work 
better and be more efficient. 
 
The board went on to review the final budget for the Thursday evening Budget Hearing meeting, 
additional funds were added to purchase a new snowblower to be used at the Town Hall/Library 
and to install changing tables in the two bathrooms at the town hall. 
 
Lauren Bradley moved to recommend the passage of Warrant Articles 12 through 16.  Michele 
Cormier seconded.  All agreed. 
 
Michele Cormier moved to recommend the passage of Warrant Articles 17, a petitioned article 
from the Gorham Family Resource Center and Warrant Article 18, a petitioned article from the 
Gorham Learning Center.  Lauren Bradley seconded.  All agreed. 
 
John Turner moved to recommend the passage of Warrant Articles 19 through 22.  Michele se-
conded.  All agreed. 

Approved 



 
Michele Cormier reviewed the Selectmen’s Report for the Town Report. 
 
Michele Cormier moved that they accept the EMS/Dispatch/Repeater contract from the Town of 
Gorham for one year.  John Turner seconded.  All agreed. 
 
Linda Dupont was instructed to ask the town attorneys to review the PILT Contract between the 
Town of Gorham and the Town of Randolph.   
 
Michele Cormier moved to adjourn at 8:10 PM. 

Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
___________ __________________  __ ___________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
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Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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